RESOLUTION NO. 2017-115

[bookmark: _GoBack]A RESOLUTION ACCEPTING AND APPROVING THE PROPOSAL FROM MORELAND ALTOBELLI TO COMPLETE A TRAFFIC STUDY OF FLORENCE ROAD AT AND NEAR ITS INTERSECTION WITH SHIPP ROAD FOR A COST OF $9,900.00; PROVIDING FOR AN EFFECTIVE DATE; AND FOR OTHER PURPOSES.

WHEREAS, the City of Powder Springs (the “City”) has observed excessive speed, right of way obstructions and accident incidents on Florence Road at and near the intersection with Shipp Road and desires to implement measures appropriate for efficient transportation operations; 

WHEREAS, the City solicited and received proposals to conduct a traffic study of operations on Florence Road at and near the intersection with Shipp Road in order to determine what if any measures could be implemented to facilitate or maintain efficient transportation operations; 

WHEREAS, the City desires to accept and approve the proposal from Moreland Altobelli as the lowest and most responsive to conduct a traffic study, design and construction management project for Florence Road;   

NOW THEREFORE, be it hereby resolved by the Mayor and Council of the City of Powder Springs that the proposal submitted by Moreland Altobelli to conduct a traffic study, design and construction management on Florence Road at and near the intersection with Shipp Road at a cost of $9,900.00 is accepted and approved, and the Mayor is authorized to execute an agreement to effectuate same after review and approval by the City Attorney. 

SO RESOLVED this 18th day of September, 2017. 



													
Albert Thurman, Mayor
													
							Cheryl Sarvis, Council Member

													
							Doris Dawkins, Council Member

													
							Nancy Hudson, Council Member

[additional signature page follows]




													
Patrick Bordelon, Council Member

													
							Patricia Wisdom, Council Member


ATTEST:  			________
Kelly Axt, City Clerk
